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UPCOMING MEETING DATES:

DECEMBER 16th  – THIRD SUNDAY

JANUARY 27th – FOURTH SUNDAY

FEBRUARY 24th – FOURTH SUNDAY

RAINBOW FEATHERS BIRD CLUB

Who we are and what we are about

· Non Profit club with members throughout the tri-county area, single bird owners, or just thinking of getting a bird, families, breeders, exhibitors, all are welcome.

· Support scholarships for avian vet students

· Yearly Bird Fair

· Club Library for members

· Grooming available

· Avian rescue/relocation programs

· Monthly meetings with programs of interest to members.

· Monthly newsletter

· Periodic service projects

· Field Trips

· Educational programs upon request

· Make-it-take-it workshops

    And more…….

Come join us and have your feathers preened by other Pet Bird Enthusiasts

Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Elected Officers: President – Dave Carol 734-422-5981


email – sweettweeters@comcast.net
Vice President – Steve Plafchan 734-513-0030


Email – splafchan@twmi.rr.com 

Secretary –Marie Keehl 734-262-2098


Email – mariekeehl@ymail.com
Treasurer and Membership Secretary – 
Tammy Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Board of Trustees – 


Stan Johnson 248-746-0520

Email – mmisterjay@comcast.net
            Henry Jedrzejek-734-427-3187
            Email – bigduke@comcast.net

Mary Perva – 734-207-0489
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ALL HEALTHY AND CLIPPED BIRDS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME TO ACCOMPANY THEIR HUMAN COMPANIONS TO THE MONTHLY MEETINGS.  WE MEET AT THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 6443 MERRIMAN ROAD BETWEEN FORD AND WARREN IN GARDEN CITY.  MEETINGS START AT 2:00 PM.

Anyone interested in becoming a member please contact Tammy Carol @ 734-422-5981 or by e-mail sweettweeters@comcast.net 
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Steve Plafchan is now doing the newsletter.  All ads and articles will be due the 1st of the month for publishing in the current month’s newsletter.  Please send all items to him at 11021 Henry Ruff, Livonia, MI 48150 or email them to him at splafchan@twmi.rr.com
Everyone is encouraged to submit articles for the newsletter – this is YOUR newsletter.

Articles and/or pictures copied from other publications must be accompanied with written permission from original publication and author; this needs to be provided to the editor along with the article and/or picture.

Ads will be run free for members having a one-time sale (baby birds, etc.)  A business membership may be required to run an ad multiple times or for a business.

Editor reserves the right to approve and/or edit any articles submitted prior to publication.
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· Ask owner’s permission to handle/feed bird(s) and remem-ber to return bird to the owner.

· Wash hands prior/after bird handling.

· When bringing companion birds to club meetings, only bring birds that you have had vet checked and in your possession for at least 30 days. 

· Clean up after yourself and your bird(s) before you leave.
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Monthly snack list

We have decided to stop soliciting for snack volunteers for our meetings and make the format a potluck venue.  The reasoning for this is twofold; there have been very few members signing up for snacks and many members just bring dishes and desserts without signing up.  So from now on our meetings will be a potluck fair, YUM!!  
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Crossing

The Rainbow Bridge

Sadly we must report the passing of another feathered member of our club.  Peaches the Peach Faced Lovebird owned Jill and Dale Domeier for over twenty years and will leave a hole in both of their hearts.  Peaches crossed over the rainbow bridge very suddenly and without warning on November 4th 2012.

Fly high Peachie! Fly free! Over the rainbow bridge you will be so very missed but forever remembered.  To Peaches we dedicate the following verse.
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The Rainbow Bridge

Just this side of heaven is a place called

 Rainbow Bridge.

When and animal dies that has been especially close to someone here, that pet goes to 

Rainbow Bridge.

There are meadows and hills for all our special friends so they can run and play together. There is plenty of food and water and sunshine, and our friends are warm and comfortable.

All of the animals that have been ill and old are restored to health and vigor, those who were hurt or maimed are made whole and strong again, just as we remember  in our dreams of days and times gone bye.  The animals are happy and content, except for one small thing; 

They miss someone very special to them who had to be left behind.  They all run and play together, but the day comes when one suddenly stops and looks into the distance,… 

The bright eyes are intent; the eager body quivers.  suddenly she begins to break away from the group, flying over the green grass,

 her wings carrying her faster and faster YOU ~ 

have just been spotted, and when you and your special friend meet,  you cling together in joyous reunion ~ 

never to be parted again. The sweet sounds of happy tweets play your ears; your hands again 

caress the beloved’s head, and you look once more into the trusting eyes of your pet,

 so long gone from your life but never absent from your heart ~

Then you cross~…the

 Rainbow Bridge together !
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From the prez:
     I cannot believe how fast the year has gone by like greased lightening but only faster.  One thing that made it fly like an F-15 is all the events and programs we did throughout the year especially all the outdoor events we got invited to. Now remember when your moms used to say go outside and play it is a beautiful day well I think they would be proud of us the way WE played outside.  Making people smile or gasp at the beauty or marvel as they held a parrot, many for the first time.  Hearing the laughter as J.B. perched on someone’s head or as Captain did his eagle impersonation hearing how beautiful he was.  How people were wowed by Sunny and how such a small bird could be so stunningly gorgeous, Of course we had our share of “Seriously” moments that left us bewildered but make great reading in the news letter.  My all time favorite is “Is this the bird group, you all look so normal” I can assure her there is not one thing normal about us we have birds!  The greatest thing is all the fun we had and how many commented that we were the most fun group they have ever seen.  I really like to look back on the hysterical laughter at something said that did not come out quite right or the many hugs shared by the members or the fact that this behavior that seems so normal to us leaves others totally amazed.  I want to keep people amazed like that now and forever and I don’t think that will be hard to do.  All the participation by the member at all the events and programs is a gift that I get all year round. Seeing our club grow and thrive is another.  So as we enter this Season of Light let us look at the true gifts we have that require no wrapping, no money but are priceless and are so easy to give. Those are the gifts of love and friendship and they are worth more than any gift in the universe.  So to all my friends I would like to wish you all the joys the season will bring and thank you for being the gifts in our (Tammy and I) lives. MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR, YOU GUYS ROCK!!!!!!!!!!!!!

                                          Until Next Time

                                           Your Prez Dave
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Voice of   the Veep
This has been an amazing year for our club and our rescue.  The participation of our club members has been more than outstanding this past year.  First participation in our monthly club raffles has shown your over whelming support for our rescue both by donating items and purchasing tickets.  Second the number of events and shows our club has both attended and staged has increased to an all-time high this past year.  We staged more educational shows, participated in more fairs, festivals and pet adoption events than any year past.  Most importantly is the increase of participation in these events by our members is great; we have seen more new faces at the shows than any past year.  I encourage all of our newer members to plan on joining us at an event in this next year; I promise you will have a wonderful time. This next year promises to be even more eventful and fun filled.  I know this because the requests have already started coming in for events next year in September and November; when requests show this early you know our club makes a good impression.


This month our meeting is on the third Sunday and we’re having our annual Christmas raffle.  We all bring a nice inexpensive wrapped gift and they are raffled off just like a monthly raffle (remember all the proceeds help our rescue and vet bills.)


Next month we will be having our annual elections and our annual dues need to be paid.  I want to make a note to our many new members who joined our club within the past six months that your dues are not due until January 2014 but please check with Tammy if you’re not sure. 

                     Merry Christmas to Everyone

                           and a Happy New Year

                                            Your Veep

                                                 Steve 
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The annual elections will be held at our January meeting.  We will be voting on a President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Trustee.  Any member in good standing is eligible to fill any one of these offices.  To help you decide who you think would best fill these offices, the following is a brief guide to their duties:
PRESIDENT:  The President shall preside at all meetings of the Club, see that the bylaws are enforced, call such meetings as are needed, and be responsible for the execution of all motions passed by the members.  The President shall also be public relations administrator and liaison between the Club and all other groups.

VICE PRESIDENT:   The Vice President shall assume the President’s responsibilities in the absence or disability of the President, keep constantly informed of Club activities, and shall be responsible for special programs and social events.
SECRETARY:  The Secretary is responsible for minutes at all general membership and board meetings, reads minutes of previous meetings when requested, keeps a file of all minutes, shall provide copies of minutes for each board member upon request, is responsible for all member notices, and is  responsible for all correspondence, both incoming and outgoing.

TREASURER:  The Treasurer collects all dues and records all moneys belonging to the Club, disburses same under the direction of the President, deposits the funds of the Club in the name of the Club in such bank or banks as may be designated by the Executive Committee, and submits a statement of accounts at each meeting.  The books and accounts shall at all reasonable times be open to inspection by any member.  The Treasurer shall be responsible for disbursement of moneys for bird bands.

TRUSTEE:  One Trustee is elected each year to serve a three year term.  A person serving as Trustee is ineligible for other elected office.  Duties shall be to serve as coordinators of the Club, assuring a meeting place, acting as assistants to the President, and serve as a grievance committee.  They shall conduct an annual audit of all Club records, Treasurer’s and Secretary’s books, etc.  The Trustees whose terms of office have not expired shall serve as the election committee and shall conduct the annual elections.  The Trustees shall review all absences of officers and shall fill any vacant office by either appointment or special election with the membership.
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A REMINDER

Our dues are due in January.  Checks should be made out to RAINBOW FEATHERS BIRD CLUB. Please pay them at the January meeting or by mail to Tammy Carol at Rainbow Feathers Bird Club, PO Box 1587, Garden City MI  48135.
[image: image36.emf]  Bits from Baby
Howdy all my feathered and non-feathered friends. 

Well 2012 is coming to an end, but what a year it was!  Our club did twenty-nine education programs and that was double the amount of last year.  That was not counting all the bird fairs, Expos and outdoor events. For the last four or five programs Charley (The Moluccan Cockatoo) became a personal aerobics trainer for Steve. They do their routine at each program which delights the audience. I think next year may be even better because we already have two shows booked for January. 

I will be having Sparky, J.B. and Pookie helping take the counts and notes of the meetings for a month or two while Duke recovers from his back surgery.  

 Well, the November meeting was another great success all though a little smaller due to the holiday and moving the meeting up to the third Sunday. There were still fifty-two people in attendance, forty-six members and six guests of which three of them joined our flock.  The feathered members numbered thirty-five in all. The Macaws and Cockatoos tied with six, the African Gray five, plus eighteen other types of parrots.

 

Till next we meet in January at the Meeting, 

                    your friend Baby,
>< >< >< >< >< >< >< >< >< ><>< >< >< 
\
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*RESCUE PROCEDURE*

There is a proper procedure for turning a bird into the rescue and we must do our best to follow it.  Any time a bird is to be surrendered to our rescue Dave, Steve, Tammy, Kathy or Mary must be contacted first so proper arrangements can be made.  Rainbow Feathers Bird Club and Rescue can not take responsibility for any birds that have not followed this procedure.  If you have elected to take in someone’s unwanted bird or if you have been offered a “free” bird please be aware that you will have to assume the full cost of veterinary care yourself.
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BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to:
NAOMI RENTFROW                       JAN. 5

TOM POKRYFKY                             JAN  9
PAM KNUDSON


JAN. 13

CHARLES DIXON                            JAN. 18

LOVEY QUESNEL


JAN. 27

SARA  SCHUBRING                        JAN. 27
SHAE FENNELLY                            JAN. 28
JEAN DEKEYSER                            JAN. 30
SANDRA KEMPSITY

JAN. 31

Rambling with Rambo
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I had a great time at the last meeting but when it was time to leave I didn’t want to go; I hate that travel box!  When daddy went to put me in it I ran up his arm and hid in the hood of his coat.  I’ll have to remember this; it was a good place to hide.  When he did get his hand in the hood to catch me I flew off over his head but like most of you my wings are trimmed short so I didn’t get very far.  In fact I landed directly into some lemon cake, face first.  Although it was tasty cake it sure made a mess on my face.  Daddy cleaned me off and put me into the travel box.


My pet human is spending way too much time on his computer.  He keeps saying things to me like “Oh Rambo look at this” and “Rambo that is so cool” so I must be learning a few things.  Did you guys know there are 365 species of parrots with hundreds of sub-species; so says Dr. Forshaw.  I also learned there is a pie that can’t be eaten; something about 3.141 slices equaling something???   Well it is fun sitting on dad’s shoulder while he plays on the computer.

He also lets me watch TV put on Sponge Bob, the Road Runner and Wiley E. Coyote.  I’ve also seen a talking Gecko, oh please, talking lizards everyone knows only Parrots are smart enough to talk.  Where was I? Oh yes Sponge Bob and watching him started me thinking.  Our humans are real lucky to be owned by us.  We help our humans eat healthy, I didn’t say we succeeded but we certainly help.  Even though mommy complains about the cost of a good pizza (she won’t eat a $5.00 one) daddy and I love them.  I also get them to buy those expensive organic fruits and vegetables and love sharing them.

Something else we do for our humans is assist in keeping the house clean.  I know you’re saying “no way” but it’s true.  They have to dust more often or it piles up; see what a great service you Cockatoos do.  They have to make an extra effort to keep the kitchen clean; if they didn’t there would be spaghetti and spots all over the counter and curtains.  Floors too we poop often and anywhere, so the floor gets scrubbed more often keeping it cleaner. We also do a big service for you ladies in the bathroom; we make men put the seat down to prevent us from falling in!

I’ve found a new toy and a great way to make a mess.  My cage is different than most of yours, the bottom grate is in two pieces.  I’ve found that if I work at it I can lift and move the grate and get to the paper liner underneath and it is fun to shred it into a lot of little pieces.

Mommy has started playing with me again (I’ve really missed that).  I’ve told all of you she’s afraid of me and had stopped letting me wrestle with her sleeve.  A couple of weeks ago I jumped up on it and didn’t bite her, she was very surprised and called out to daddy ‘Mike he got up on my arm.”  She wasn’t scared she was happy and went to show him.  I hopped onto his shoulder and snuggled in for a nap.

Well gang, as always, be good, have fun and remember “Macaws Rule”                                                                                           Your buddy                                                                                   Rambo
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Odds and ends

· Rescue contacts – These are the main contacts for the rescue, and from here we have several foster homes.  Please refer all questions concerning the rescue to the following:
Dave and Tammy Carol

734-422-5981

sweettweeters@comcast.net
Rescue contacts CONTINUED


Steve Plafchan


734-513-0030



splafchan@twmi.rr.com
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Out and About with Pookie

There has to be a slight change this month from my normal jovial and uplifting column.  This month there are serious issues for not only my companion human but for all of our companion humans.  This is December and our humans will soon be celebrating Christmas and New Year and these two holidays are wrought with dangers for our beloved companions


There are many poisonous and toxic plants and foods that are brought into a holiday household and it is inherent upon all of us to look out for our humans so they are not harmed.  Poinsettia plants are very popular with our humans as a decorative display, the leaves of a Poinsettia are toxic not only to parrots but to humans as well.  They look very pretty and the bright red leaves are quite inviting but under no circumstances should you allow your human to chew upon or ingest the leaves.  You also have to be very cautious around the Christmas tree that most humans like to set up and decorate.  Some of the decorations are made of glass and covered with sparkly glitter and in spite of how tasty they may look do not allow your human to lick the sparkles; they are not editable.  You also have to be aware of the tinsel that is hung on a tree; it is normally made of foil or plastic.  If your human attempts to munch on the tinsel it has the ability to choke them and get stuck in their throat.  It could also become wound around their legs causing harm and injury.  So even though the tree is pretty and inviting your companion human may come to harm by playing in and around it.  There are also many tasty looking treats and snacks that are put out in the open during the holidays; some of them are very dangerous not only for parrots but for humans as well.  The most dangerous is chocolate; chocolate is put out in dishes on tables, in cookies and cakes.  DO NOT EAT CHOCOLATE in any size, shape or form.  Not only is it dangerous for parrots it is also harmful for dogs, cats and most any pet.  It’s not particularly healthy for companion humans either bur regardless of this fact for some inane reason they still ingest it.


There are some things that appear at the holidays that are healthy and good to eat; one of the best is the raw mixed nuts in the shell.  Walnuts, pecans, hazelnuts, Brazil nuts, almonds and filberts these are not only safe for your human to eat but are actually good for them too.


So to all my faithful readers and fans I encourage you to have a safe, happy and healthy holiday and remember; don’t let your companion human or the other parrots in your home chew on Poinsettia leaves.

                               Chirps and Squawks

                                         Pookie
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STORIES OF BUSTER BROWN
 
I know that some of our members have meet Buster and know that he has some socialization issues. I assure you that it is totally my fault.  You see, Buster came to live with me totally unexpectedly.  I was sitting outside on my deck in my Texas home with some work associates when I saw movement in my peripheral vision.  I went to investigate and saw a bird that had fell from his nest.  As luck would have it, it was a friend that has three Macaws checked it out with me.  She saw the hooked bill. So we put the bird in a shoe box and took him to a breeder she knew.  I was asked if I had seen a different bird around, and I said that I saw a gray bird that had made a nest in my live oak tree.  Three months later the breeder called and told me to come get my bird. It was a surprise since I thought I gave the bird to her. As an aside, I found the breeder and the fire department helped to retrieve his mother.  Of course, my Irish Catholic family believes that God sent me my Buster.
So you know now that I am a first time mother of a feathered child.  As all first time parents, I have made numerous mistakes.  How do you get them to eat their vegetables?  How do get them to do what you want them to do?  Is potty training possible?  How can you discipline without hurting their skittish nature? What is the best diet? I how do I get him to not eat my rug?  Questions go on and on!!
Another story of first time parent ineptitude, I took Buster into the shower at my Texas home and it worked out good. However, when I moved to Michigan, Buster fell on the shower track and cut himself from neck to lower chest.  He needed surgery.   Again, I felt like a first time and inadequate parent.  Let me tell you it was a challenge to get his medicine in him twice a day.  I had to buy twice the amount because I wasted so much.  I have become a very over-protective parent; Buster has gone to the vet probably more than any other bird.  When he acted differently, he goes to the vet.  When his poop changes he goes to the vet in addition to his twice a year visits,
We’ll all in all, he seems well adjusted (a miracle).   So I guess I am still in training after more than nine years.
                                                                                                     Linda Brown
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Rescue Update 
This has been a busy month for adopting rescued birds to new families and for rescues. 
We have sent nine birds to new forever homes during this past month. Five Canaries all of them went to the same home. Bo an Umbrella Cockatoo, Keiko a Timneh African Gray, Boulder and Poppy both Congo African Grays were all adopted to new loving forever homes. 
We want to thank everyone for their participation in the raffles and for their donations to the rescue.  It is the support of our members that allows us to take rescued birds to the vet and find them new homes with cages, food and toys.  Your continuing support is what makes our rescue and club the success that it is
                                       THANK YOU
Avast ye Mates
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CAPTAINS CORNER
Greetings and happy holidays to you all!  Yes once again it is that most wonderful time of year, or so I’m told.  Pookie and I have been B-mailing each other and we just do not see why humans get all gushy and smushy at this time of year.  Yeah I know all that peace on earth and goodwill toward men thing but why just at Christmas?  Why not all year long?  Who knows!  Another thing they bring out this thing they call a Christmas tree but all us birds see is the world’s biggest array of toys to destroy.  I dare any of us birds to go near it you’ll see what happens and oh the noise they will make, it is indescribable.  Why torture us with this thing that looks like birdie paradise but is off limits, some things I’ll never understand.  Then there’s the food, and lots of it.  Cookies, cakes, pies and other delectable goodies that once again are off limits to the birds they contain chocolate or other things that are bad for us.  Why isn’t it bad for the humans?  I think they just want it all for themselves.  Now I thought it was supposed to be the season of giving to those we care about what about us?  Don’t we rate as being cared about don’t we deserve some sort of, WHOA, are those cashews?  Hey he’s coming my way with a huge bag all for me really, oh boy I love cashews they are my most favorite thing in the whole world!  I’m in heaven, yummmmy!  Now what was I saying?  Oh well have a very blessed and merry Christmas and a happy New Year and may you be surrounded by all good things this holiday season!!!

                                      Christmas Cheers

                                        Captain Morgan
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           Quality by Mother Nature

Original Corn Bean Mix®: Noodles-n-Nuts®
      Rainforest Rice Puddin®: Pollypasta®
                       Kung Fu Yum®
                              For Birds of  all Sizes [image: image21.png]VALUE, Crazy Corn
:f atacost
LESS THAN SEED!





The Industry Pioneer of Quality                                                                                                                                                           Broad Natural Low Fat Nutrition®
All at a Cost Less than Seed
Because Crazy Corn® expands and seed is 60% waste! We’ve made it easy to prevent the most common cause of bird death- malnutrition from a seed diet. Cook ahead monthly, freeze baggies, keep some in the fridge to serve instantly. Superior breeding, lustrous feathering. Self-weans chicks. Shining health. Generous chunky fruits, veggies, whole grains, exciting herbs, pastas, beans, legumes, melon seeds, nuts, and more! Ecstatic birds!                1-800-BIRD YUM

in California (818) 503-4YUM. Fax (818) 765-4895

SPECIAL BREEDER PRICING
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Warning:
 African Grays
Extreme Parrot Ownership 

(Please note this article is a reprint from last year)
Although I have been owned by African Gray parrots for over ten years I am still rendered speechless by their antics and ability to amaze me.  A few things I have learned is that nothing is beyond their ability to open, escape from, sneak into and to never ever fall asleep when they are on the prowl.  This is a short story about my Timneh African Gray JB (Justa Bird) a bag of breadsticks and a jar of Cheese Wiz®. 


There were many mistakes made by me during this event all of which were caused by my own laziness.  First I came home tired and hungry with the breadsticks and jar of cheese sauce, second I didn’t share my snack with any of my grays.  As I enjoyed my snack I had to continuously fend off snack attacks from JB and Calvin because they feel anything I dine upon is to be shared with them.  My third mistake is that I fell asleep with JB loose and breadsticks and Cheese sauce sitting open on an end table.


The sun had set while I was napping and I gently awoke to the glow of the television but something wasn’t quite right.  I noticed a dark spot on my TV screen.  Then I started to see other issues with the family room; there were orange splotches all over the rug and floor.  Bits and pieces of what once were breadsticks were scattered across the floor and into the kitchen then I saw patches of cheese sauce on the floor in the kitchen, on the walls of the family room and all over my t-shirt and pants.  This woke me up!  I turned on the light to see a mess beyond belief and in the middle of the mess was an empty jar of cheese sauce.  So with the thought of “what the *$#% happened in here, I looked at JB.  His head and back were orange; his feet were orange in short he was covered in cheese sauce and breadstick crumbs.  He looked like a feathered fish stick ready for deep frying.

It was then the realization of what I had done came to me; I had committed three critical errors. 1) Falling asleep with African Grays loose. 2) Not sharing my snack with the grays.  3) Leaving the snacks on the end table next to the chair I was sleeping in.  JB with his orange face had to be feeling quite smug about his clandestine raid on my cheese sauce and breadstick snack.  He scaled my chair, clambered across my body and gained access to the end table at which point he knocked the jar of cheese sauce and the breadsticks to the floor.  Quite honestly JB looked like he was dipped in sauce and rolled in bread crumbs it was an African Gray ‘free for all’ while I was sleeping.    


It has been deemed that the primary instigator, JB, will from this day forward will have a new nickname, Turdlet, because he can be a little S***!!  OH! By the way he was not at all happy about getting the cheese cleaned off of his face and body; there was a lot of squawking and bellyaching going on.









Well it was a normal day as they made their normal way in the normal rescue mobile to the normal city of Northville.  Now rescues for our heroes are rarely “normal” but this one would have no surprises.  The rangers have seen their share of totally bizarre rescue situations from hoarders to those who are absolutely looney tunes so to have one so mundane was welcome relief.  Once at their location in Northville they would rescue two Cockatiels supposedly one male and one female.  As they arrived at the house everything seemed to be in place and nothing weird or strange just normal.  They went in and saw the two birds in a nice cage (shocker) and very well kept.  It was a case of the wife developed allergies to the birds after a medical treatment and it left them unable to keep the birds.  As they looked at the birds they soon realized that one of them needed a name change for they were both boys and that made everyone laugh.  So with a few tears the birds were put into carriers and taken into foster care.  They were exceptionally sweet Cockatiels and soon found their forever home.  Another happy ending, (sigh).  Alas this bliss would not last long for soon the call will go out again and the Rangers once again will be off to do their duty to retrieve and rescue unwanted cage birds for they are the RESCUE RANGERS!!!!!!!!!!!!

Stay right there for our next thrilling and fascinating installment New Home Needed in Walled Lake.

[image: image22.wmf]
We are raffling off grab-bag gifts at the December potluck meeting.  Items are to be nice (not tacky), about $5 in price, and wrapped in a paper bag or wrapping paper.   This is a fun activity and a great fund raiser for the rescue program at the same time.
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          Upcoming Events

Jan. 11th   Senior Educational Program 

                 Oakwood Adult Daycare 

                     3601 Pelham

                  Dearborn, MI 48124

                    12:30 set-up

                     1:30 show

Jan. 25th   Senior Educational Program

                      University Living

                  2865 South Main Street

                 Ann Arbor, MI 48103

                  1:00 PM Set-up

                   2:00 PM Show

March 9th   Society of Canary and Finch  Breeders

                              Bird Fair

                     $3.00 Adm. 9AM to 4 PM

                      Livonia Elks Lodge #2246

                         31117 Plymouth Rd.

                            Livonia, MI 48150

   ****Our Club Has a Booth at This Event****

April 6th          Rainbow Feathers Bird Club

                            14th Annual Bird Fair

                      $3.00 Adm. 10AM to 4PM

                          Romulus High School   

                           9650 S. Wayne Rd.

                        Romulus MI 48174-1551

April 27th          Motor City Bird Breeders

                                   Bird Fair

                     $4.00 Adm. 10AM to 5PM

                              Madison Place

                      876 Horace Brown Drive

                   Madison Heights, MI  48071

****Our Club Has a Booth at This Event****  

******NOTE******NOTE******NOTE******


There has been some confusion from the loyal readers of Bird Droppings as to which events they are allowed to bring their own bird(s) to.  As a point of reference and for future information please we want everyone to be aware that when you see the line:

 ******Our Club Has a Booth at This Event*****

 following or “Educational Show” preceding an event listing it means we are attending the event in an official capacity representing our club and rescue.  At these events all club members are welcomed to bring their feathered companions with them.  Also please note that our space is very limited at some of these events but don’t let this stop you from joining us, we will find a way for you and your birdie buddy to fit in and enjoy the fun.

******NOTE******NOTE******NOTE******

*CANCELATION CONFUSION *


A few of our scheduled events have been canceled at the last minute by the group staging the event.  If you do not regularly participate in the shows but plan on attending please call Steve (734-513-0030) to make sure the event is still a go. Recent cancellations that have occurred at the last minute are: The Fall for Novi Pet Adoption Fair and the Allen Park Animal Shelter Pet Adoption
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Bloodwork is important in a post-purchase veterinary exam

By Don J. Harris, DVM
All too often a bird owner with a recently purchased bird either does not take the bird to a veterinarian for examination, or if they do, the most important part of this exam is not preformed.  What is crucial in a post-purchase evaluation is the bloodwork.  Because birds are great at hiding physical signs of illness, blood testing is mandatory in assessing the health of avian patients. The veterinarian may scrutinize a bird and look for any physical abnormalities, but even the healthiest looking birds can be hiding disease. Sometimes, blood tests are the only way to accurately uncover hidden health problems.  Many illnesses display no external signs until the end when the bird is at death’s door.  By then, it is often too late to resolve the problem.  
Most problems can be addressed if detected early, and bloodwork is the key to early detection.  Bird owners should ask that blood tests be performed on their bird, even if the veterinarian doesn’t suggest it.  In fact, if a veterinarian doesn’t discuss lab tests in the face of avian illness, another veterinarian should be sought.  If the results are negative, the owner will have peace of mind knowing the bird is healthy.  If the results suggest a problem, action can be taken to treat the condition.  Bloodwork can also provide a baseline that can be helpful in future evaluations of your bird.  
I recently became aware of a pet owner who took her bird to a veterinarian for a post-purchase exam.  The veterinarian checked over the bird, did a culture of the bird’s throat and vent, and recommended bloodwork.  The new bird owner decided not to do the blood tests.  Everything appeared okay—until the bird died two days later. A necropsy showed the bird had Aspergillus fungus throughout its abdomen.  Had the new owner consented to blood tests for her bird, the fungus would have been detected.  Possible conditions or diseases that may be diagnosed through a complete blood analysis include:

• Infections

• Parasites

• Reproductivity

• Malnutrition

• Metabolic disorders such as liver or kidney disease

• Vitamin deficiencies such as Vitamin A deficiency

Bloodwork is the veterinarian’s first and most important tool in evaluating patients.  It is an internal view of the bird’s overall health.  Depending on the results of the initial bloodwork, other diagnostic tests may be warranted to fully diagnose the extent or the cause of any abnormality

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A Cracked Christmas Carol

By Dave Carol

ALL I WANT FOR CHRISTMAS

(IS A BIRD THAT TWEETS)

BASED ON ALL I WANT FOR CHRISTMAS

(ARE MY TWO FRONT TEETH)

All I want for Christmas                                        

Is a bird that tweets a bird that tweets                    

A bird that tweets                                                    

Gee if I could only get a bird that tweets                                   

Then I could teach it Merry Christmas                       

I don’t think I’ll ever say

Sister Susie sittin’ on a thistle

There’s one thing that’ll make me smile

It’s a bird that whistles! 

All I want for Christmas

Is a bird that tweets a bird that tweets

A bird that tweets

Gee if I could only get a bird that tweets

Then I could teach it Merry Christmas!

I know I will never say

Sister Susie sittin’ on a thistle

But that one thing that’ll make me smile

Is a bird that whistles!

Oh, all I want for Christmas 

Is a bird that tweets a bird that tweets

A bird that tweets

Gee If I could only get a bird that tweets

Then I could teach it Merry Christmas!

And a Happy New Year too!

(My sincere apologies to the original Dave)




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HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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BITE ME BIRD TOYS

Tony & Edie Riojas

4593 Howell Rd, Otter Lake, MI 48464
1-810-793-2093
bitemebirdtoys.com

NORTH BRANCH ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Frederick B. Shulak, D.V.M.

17630 Twelve Mile Road * Southfield, MI 48076

248-557-7773

ROOSE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Kevin Roose, D.V.M. * Karen Knight, D.V.M.

509 W. Ann Arbor Trail * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-451-2870

SPECIALTY PET SUPPLIES, INC.

1449 W. Ann Arbor Road * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-453-6930

Fax:  734-453-7127

M-F 10-7:30 * Sat 10-6 * Sun 12-4

WARREN WOODS VETERINARY HOSPITAL

29157 Schoenherr * Warren, MI 48314

586-751-3350

OAKLAND VETERINARY EMERGENCY GROUP

1400 Telegraph Rd * Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302

248-334-6877

     Free discount card                                    Open 7-Days          available to club members       Ask about our birdie day spa treatment
DISCOUNT PET & SUPPLIES

Specializing in Exotic Birds & Cages

1623 Middlebelt Rd. Livonia, MI 48154

734-513-6060
http://www.discountpetandsupplies.com/
SOUTHGATE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Keith Cook, D.V.M. * Elieen Cook, D.V.M.

13697 Dix-Toledo Rd* Southgate, MI 48195

734-248-9122

ANIMAL EMERGENCY CENTER

24360 Novi Road * Novi, MI 48375

248-348-1788

265 E. 2nd St. * Rochester, MI 48307

248-651-1788

Both Locations are open 24 hours a Day

7 Days a Week

www.theanimalemergencycenter.com

	MUGSHOTS and MOUSE PADS
Species specific coffee mugs, mouse pads and other parrot

paraphernalia
                         Cheryl Hitter

                          734-422-2804
             *Put your pet’s picture on a mug or mouse pad*
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	    Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” •
 Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available • Priced for 100 sheets 
White cover weight paper • Fresh clean cage everyday
Call or email us for your custom size
248.438.6572
               littlemancageliners@yahoo.com
Visit us on 
Facebook and Blogger!
        little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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    MURALS

    AND OTHER

 CREATIONS                 

 BY MARY KAY PERVA
        734-207-0489
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	UV LIGHTING, HEATERS, VITIMINS AND OTHER SUPPLIES for your BIRDS, FISH and REPTILES

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT
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Veterinary Care Specialists

205 Rowe Road
Milford, MI 48380
248-684-0468
Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week
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“Baby Parrots Raised in a Home for a Home”





Specializing in Macaws, Greys, 


Amazons, and others.


Cages and Food at reasonable prices.





Contact Kaylee at 734-301-0486





www.kayleesparrotplace.com
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Marty & Angie Crawford


248.438.6572
littlemancageliners@yahoo.com


little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com


An easy and healthy alternative 
to messy newspaper!







Custom sizes up to 25” x 38”  •  Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available  •  Priced for 100 sheets 


White cover weight paper  •  Fresh clean cage everyday


Call or email us for your custom size
248.438.6572


littlemancageliners@yahoo.com


Visit us on 
Facebook and Blogger!


little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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What are you really feeding your bird?
Visit BirdFoodFactscom to find out.

How nutritious is the food in your bird’s food cup? To
find out, visit BirdFoodFacts.com. This website offers an
objective nutritional analysis based on protein, fat, fiber
and moisture. Choose from hundreds of food items most

common in a companion bird’s diet.

Finet 1t answers for IMpROve Qvian Heciin and rusison,

l I i3
- s T oo

®/™ are marks registered in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office and are trademarks of Premium Nutrifional Products, Inc. Al rights reserved. © 2011

Premium Nutritional Products
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